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I. INTRODUCTION 

The San Francisco International Airport (“Airport” or “SFO”) submits this response to the 

Application for Rehearing, filed separately by the Taxicab Paratransit Association of California 

(“TPAC”) and Uber.  Consistent with all of SFO’s prior briefings in this Rulemaking Proceeding, our 

primary concerns are public safety and minimizing congestion on Airport roadways.  Because Uber’s 

Application is a complete rejection of any regulation, we write to provide support for the 

Commission’s final decision, which recognizes that this new industry requires regulation.  In addition, 

we submit this response to TPAC’s Application to make a record of SFO’s concurrence with several 

points raised in TPAC’s brief.   

II. SFO CONCURS WITH TPAC’S SAFETY ARGUMENTS 

TPAC’s argues throughout its application that the Commission erroneously concluded that 

TNCs are charter-party carriers.  TPAC argues that TNCs are really taxicabs, which should be 

regulated by local public entities to ensure public safety.  While the Airport does not have an opinion 

regarding whether TNCs are taxicabs or charter-party carriers, we agree that the Commission’s 

decision does not go far enough to protect public safety.   

Limousines, taxis and TNCs are all engaged in the same business – transporting members of 

the public from one destination to another in exchange for compensation.  The fact that one model 

relies on passengers flagging down drivers on a street corner, another is gets business through phone 

or on-line reservations and a third relies on smart phone apps does not change the essential nature of 

the business. 
1
  

From a public safety standpoint, the Airport sees no reason why limousines, taxicabs and 

TNCs should not all have the same basic public safety requirements:  

 safe vehicles that are all subject to regular inspections by a state certified third party; 

 drivers who pass a criminal history background check based on fingerprints, which law 

enforcement officials confirm is the most reliable starting point;  

                                                 
1 As other parties have noted in these proceedings, advances in technology are rapidly blurring the distinction 

between modes of communication. 
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 commercial liability auto insurance that reliably covers passengers and third parties, 

regardless of the driver or vehicle;  

 a reliable means for members of the public, law enforcement and public officials to 

readily and always have the ability to identify a TNC vehicle; 

 mandatory drug and alcohol testing; and 

 mandatory driver training. 

These minimum public safety standards are not onerous for business entities and individuals 

who profit from driving members of the public in our streets, on our highways and on our airport 

roadways.   

III. UBER’S APPLICATION   

 The Airport supports the Commission’s rejection of Uber’s assertions that it is simply a 

software company.   
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